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6 November 2013 

 

 

Re: PERPETUAL & CARNEGIE’S PROPOSAL - UPDATE 

 

 

Dear Shareholder,  

 

The Independent Directors of Brickworks Limited have written to Perpetual Investment Management 

Limited and M.H. Carnegie & Co. to request a postponement of a general meeting of Brickworks 

shareholders that has been convened by Perpetual and Carnegie. 

 

The general meeting has been convened by Perpetual/Carnegie under Section 249F of the 

Corporations Act 2011 and is scheduled to take place in Sydney on 25 November, 2013. 

 

The four Brickworks directors who are independent of Washington H. Soul Pattinson & Co Limited (The 

Hon. Robert Webster, Brendan Crotty, David Gilham and Lindsay Partridge AM) have formed a 

committee for the purpose of considering the Perpetual/Carnegie proposal, so that they will be in a 

position to make an independent recommendation to Brickworks shareholders. 

 

Given the complexity of the Resolutions the Independent Directors of Brickworks have appointed 

corporate advisor Grant Samuel to prepare an Independent Expert’s Report (IER) on the proposals put 

forward by Perpetual and Carnegie. 

 

In order for the IER to be prepared and considered by the directors and by Brickworks shareholders, a 

postponement of the general meeting has been sought from Perpetual/Carnegie. The Independent 

Directors believe that it is in the best interests of all shareholders for them to be given sufficient time to 

properly consider the proposal and the Grant Samuel IER. 

 

The Independent Directors of Brickworks have also sought clarification from the Australian Securities 

Exchange (ASX) about the eligibility of certain shareholders to vote at that general meeting. 

 

The proposal put forward by Perpetual and Carnegie indicates that certain Brickworks shareholders will 

be ineligible to vote at the general meeting and the Independent Directors believe it is important that this 

matter is clarified by the ASX, so that all shareholders will be fully informed in relation to their respective 

rights to vote. 

 

The application to the ASX should not be interpreted as indicating that either the Board of Brickworks 

Limited or its Independent Directors have formed a view about the Perpetual/Carnegie proposal or the 

resolutions to be put to the general meeting. 

 



 

Until there is further clarity on these matters and the Independent Directors have a fully informed view 

on the Perpetual/Carnegie proposal, Brickworks shareholders should continue to take no action and 

should not complete the proxy form supplied by Perpetual and Carnegie. 

 

The Independent Directors are mindful of the necessity for all shareholders to receive detailed and 

accurate information, to assist you to determine how to properly vote at the meeting proposed for 25 

November, and will circulate this to you as soon as it is available. 

 

Yours sincerely  

 

Brickworks Limited  

 

 
 

The Hon. R.J. Webster 

Lead Independent Director  

 

 


